Devon Tinius
485 Carmody Road
Terrapin, Virginia 23456

March 11, 2019

John Smith 
392 Battlefield Drive
Terrapin, Virginia 23456

Dear John Smith, 
I received your letter asking to speed up the repair of several potholes on Grove street. 
I understand why you would like these potholes to be repaired as soon as possible, as I am sure they are quite a burden to you and others in your neighborhood. 
At the moment, Terrapin city council has to meet numerous needs of the city and are currently working on several projects. Our first urgent concerns are to build a stoplight on Cherry street and to finish building the bridge on Apple street. Once these projects are finished, we would be happy to fully repair the potholes on your street. In the meantime, we can temporarily repair the potholes so that they are no longer an inconvenience to you. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We hope that this new offer meets your needs, and that we can repair the potholes as soon as possible. Please don’t hesitate to reach out to Terrapin city council if you have any other urgent needs. Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely,	
Devon Tinius
Terrapin City Councilor
